Valley  Striders
Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on 2 October 2012
1 Chair’s introduction: Bob opened the meeting welcoming 33 members to the AGM and listed the documents that had been handed out:
· Agenda

· Minutes of 2011 AGM
· Results 2011/12
· Income & Expenditure sheet
2   Apologies: Stuart St John, Peter & Joyce Lambert, Liz Wood, John Wallace.
3    Minutes of last year’s meeting & matters arising

· A new tent has been purchased & a ‘flag’ to identify meeting point is on order.

· Sara Dyer will continue to accept nearly new race T shirts to pass to a charity. 
Reports from officers 2011/12
Chair Bob Jackson’s report follows in full:
It’s now just over 30 years since Stuart StJohn, Mick and Morin Dewhirst, Geoff Webster, Martyn Hopson & 2 others got together in Woodhouse 30 yrs ago & decided to start Valley Striders. Would they have believed that 30 years later, the 7 members would have grown to over 300?
We had the 30th anniversary celebration of that meeting in July with an all-time record 62 runners in the club handicap, we also had a 1 mile race with 12 juniors & 3 adults (more about our jnr membership later), & a record 80 BBQ meals were served.

Which reminds me to remind you that if you flip over your Agenda sheets you’ll find some quite interesting statistics, including a typo error for the number of BBQs.  If you see any more errors or omissions, let me know!
Another important date is 12 Dec 1982 when about 15 members registered the club to the three A’s – the Amateur Athletics Association.  Yes this is when athletics was still amateur!   
We can celebrate the 30th anniversary of this date as our Xmas meal and presentation night is on 14 Dec. Some old pictures would be great, and if anyone still has their Ron Hill string vests, then bring them along, even if you can’t fit into them now.
About a week ago I emailed all the committee members & club officials & asked whether they’d like to say a few words, & promised I’d not take away whatever they were going to say. Most of them are here tonight, but hopefully you’ll allow me a few one-liners of highlights to whet your appetite for what’s to come.
Our membership has grown by 55 this year, a 12½ % increase in adults from 239 to 269 & a 300% increase in jnrs from 8 to 33.

If you weren’t aware of the jnr membership, then you’ve not been around between 6pm & 7pm Tuesdays, when “Kathy’s beginners & improvers session” has now become “Kathy, Ken and Joel’s beginners improvers and juniors session”.
In the meantime we’ve also recruited some new runners who are already making it into the first team for men & for ladies, so I’m predicting some good results in the West Yorks and Peco CC this winter. Which reminds me, there’s a board to sign up for the WYXC tonight, the last date to enter.
We’ve had many notable successes but the fact that the men finished 12th in the Northern XC & 14th in the Calderdale Way means we are now a leading Yorkshire Club not just a leading Leeds Club. Although the women didn’t compete in these events they did recover their Leeds Country Way title.  
A big thank you here to John Wallace, Myra Jones & Gwil Thomas for organising the LCW & Sarah Smith for the Calderdale Way.

Internal competition: in the Grand Prix, 177 members have run at least one race (22 last year), & 33 have completed 8 races (that’s 4 more than last year), this is still with 5 races to go.

I mentioned the number of juniors in the club. We decided to have a 1 mile race alongside the club handicap last January & 10 ran. There were 9 in Spring, 12 in Summer &, wait for it, 20 in Autumn. I’m pleased to announce that Andy Stoneman is going on a Coaching Assistant course next month with a view to going on a Children in Athletics Coach next year, to become our first qualified children’s coach.
We have two new running leaders, Myra Jones & Elaine Craiggs. Later this month, Holly Williams will become a fully qualified Endurance Running Coach.
It’s a good thing we have so many coaches, because our 3 sessions from 2 years ago have now grown to 8, with Kathy’s group on a Tuesday, Holly’s intermediates group on a Tuesday, Simon Vallance’s fell running group one Tuesday a month, then we have Kathy’s new Thursday group, and Liz’s Friday group. So thanks to all of these people and their assistants.
Holly has another job, Women’s Tour Guide, & organised a successful trip to Clumber Park & they are off to Edinburgh next year. Patrick has again organised 2 tours. Many thanks.

My final topic is volunteers. We’ve held 3 very successful races & without the volunteering it would not be possible.  But there’s lots of other work going on in the background. In particular this year I’d like to thank Paul White, whose workload, due to number of members, has doubled since he took over the treasury x years ago.
This year we’ve recognised 3 of our volunteers, who, while no longer running, help at every event – races, handicaps & supporting. We’ve given well-deserved life memberships to John & Pat Umpleby & Peter Lambert.

Where are we going in the next 12 months?  

Well I’ve already outlined plans around children’s coaching, & that’s a big step. 
Not everything has to be so big. A month ago we received some comments about the Track Session, we’ve already made some improvements & are just collating the rest of the comments ready for next week’s session.
So just let us have your comments, whether at tonight’s meeting or any time in the year. You don’t have to be on the Committee or an Official to make comments.
Finally I’d like to wish everyone as individuals & the Club in general a very happy & successful year. 

Treasurer: Paul White referred to the 2011/12 income & expenditure report & his comments are reproduced:
The Club’s financial position is very satisfactory.

· Surplus of £1,290, similar to last year.

· £5,789 in the Bank, a healthy figure to deal with any contingencies.

· Subs up by £369 to £4,416 including £574 paid in advance (£370 in advance last year). 

· Donations nil: last year included £120 for our help with the Nationals at Roundhay Park.

· National CC & Relay & Fell included team entry of £138 for the British Fell Champs.

· We have spent less on Coaching Courses but currently have some members doing these.

· An extra £195 was paid to England Athletics as a result of our increase in membership.

· An extra £175 making a total of £1,548 was paid to Leos based on increased membership.

· Last year a surplus of £125 from organising a PECO race, this year £25 for helping.

· An increase of £173 net contribution from the Beginners Group.

· The number of members has increased significantly from 247 to 302. We now have 30 more 1st Claim and a total of 33 Jnrs. These increases are largely due to people joining from the Beginners & Improvers Groups therefore a big thanks to Bob, Kathy & Holly.
As far as the current year is concerned:

· to make it easier for members to pay their subs & race entry fees, payment can now be made by bank transfer via the internet.

Paul asked if there were any questions
Subs

· At our last Committee Meeting we agreed to keep the Subs at £20 & continue to make a contribution to Leos based on our membership. 
However last week we were informed that EA are increasing the affiliation fee per member from £5 to £10 from 1st April 2013. BJ proposed & the meeting voted in agreement, that subs would not increase this year although new members joining after 1 Sep would be charged an increased rate of £25.
4 Officers’ reports 

Women’s joint road/cross country/relays captains: Holly Williams & Myra Jones. 

MJ reported team wins at the Leeds Country Way, Baildon Boundary & Kirkstall 7; in 2012/13 the team plan to win Peco (2nd last year), to have full teams in the WYCC league & enter the road relay champs. HW reported on the beginners/improvers sessions. The 2012 women only trip to Clumber Park was such a success a trip to the 2013 Edinburgh ½ marathon is already planned: HW acknowledged the support she gets in organising these trips.
Men’s joint road/cross country/relays captains: Gwil Thomas & Dan Fisher
GT reported 2nd team at the Yorks Road Relays, 12th at the Northern CC champs, 5th at the Yorks CC champs & 1st at the Peco league; improved marathon racing inc Andy May’s 2h 34m in Berlin. Focus for 2012/13 will be on retaining Peco, improving in the WYCC, & entering all the cross country championships. There’s interest in racing on the track & GT will look into this.
Fell Captain: Steve Webb reported the fell section has regular social meetings & training trips with John Bottomley, Sarah Smith & Amanda as the prime movers; Simon Vallance leads monthly fell training sessions. With our best ever result of 14th team at the Calderdale Way Relay, 17 runners at the 3 Peaks & 21 at Jack Bloor the enthusiasm of the fell section is clear.

Vets captain: Ian Place BJ reported on the success of the Yorks Vets Grand Prix race held once again at Old Leos & it was agreed to hold the race again in 2013 if requested.
Relay team managers: Sarah Smith & John Wallace SS enthused over the success of the Calderdale Way Relay in which John Parker & Richard Balshaw ran fastest overall on the final leg: in 2013 we’ll have a women’s team.
Tuesday training  
Kathy reported “I would like to thank everyone who has helped out especially Ken, Joel, Holly & of course Bob. We’ve had a good year, a changeable year. We decided to introduce another session at 7pm. We were undecided whether it should be another beginner as some found 6pm too early. Instead we decided on an intermediate session, geared towards those who’d outgrown the beginners but found the club session too daunting. Holly took on this session. We were a bit worried when a lot of our 6pm regulars moved on to Holly’s session.  But we needn’t have worried. We are now back to beginners/improvers with the addition of juniors. We are still getting new runners most weeks wanting to try us out. We usually get between 25 & 30. The junior section has grown, we still have children coming along with their parent, but we are getting a slowly increasing number of juniors wanting to come in their own right so they are dragging a parent along! The rule is that a junior must be accompanied by an adult as we don’t have enough leaders or anyone qualified to coach juniors. We get about 70 adults between the two groups and at least 30 children. We have quite a few Striders who bring their children. I have noticed quite a few of our beginners/improvers in various results this weekend from 10k to a half marathon.”
Simon’s monthly fell session began in March with hill work in Roundhay Park & Golden Acre: night fartlek session with head torches planned for 6 Nov in Meanwood Park. GT thanked members for feedback re track training sessions which will be distance rather than time based & more worthwhile.
Sunday Training Tim Towler reported that these 2 hour off road runs are well supported especially as the marathon approaches; details are circulated each Thursday by email.

Club handicaps Graham Jones has taken over from Paul Hunter organising this.
Kit monitor Dan Murray agreed to keep a selection of club vests: Paul Sanderson works in Ilkley & will collect vests ordered from the Complete Runner. Enquiries to be made if Maxim can be supplied at cost price to club.
Xmas social & Catering Sec: Dan Murray/Mr Food the Christmas do will be on Fri 14 Dec; ideas for menu variations for monthly grub to DM please.Tony was thanked for his efforts. 
Tourist Guide: Patrick Barrett now in his 4th year as MD of the international tour which has attracted 30 people to Eindhoven 2012. Previous successful trips to Dublin, Amsterdam & Palma. All welcome.
5 Election of Committee & other Officers 2012/13
All were unopposed on seeking re-election: the 2012/13 committee is as follows
· Chair: Bob Jackson

· Club Sec: Geoff Webster

· Treasurer: Paul White

· Committee: Dan Fisher, Myra Jones, Kathy Kaiser, Dan Murray, Gwil Thomas, John Wallace, Sylvia Watson (minutes sec), Holly Williams
6 Any Other Business: 
· A track race taster session to be organised next year (action GT/BJ)
The meeting closed at 22:22h.
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